SSUDAC Meeting Summary
January 21st, 2016
Members Present: Mussie Betre, Carmen Camacho, David Fogel, Don Hague, Mel Tull
Members Absent: Brian Abramson, Diana Brown, Carmen Camacho, Dan Figueroa, Daniel Morales, United Therapeutics
Call to Order and Introductions: 
· Mr. Mel Tull, Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:36 p.m.
· The committee unanimously voted to approve the December meeting summary for the record.

Reports:
Police Briefing & Crime Report

Joy Patil, Montgomery County Police, 3rd District
· A six week overview of crime in the Central Business District was presented.

· Thefts from vehicles are down; two search warrants were served and one arrest made in the case. Three commercial burglaries were reported.
Proposed Changes to State Legislation Enabling Business Improvement Districts 

Steve Silverman, SSGovRelations, LLC
· Mr. Silverman gave an overview of business improvement districts (BIDs) and how they differ from urban districts, as well as information regarding potential state legislation that would clarify BID creation guidelines.

· BIDs are privately funded while Urban Districts are publicly funded through various taxes and fund transfers. BIDs are generally more focused on specific placemaking initiatives, rather than the “clean & safe” goals of Urban Districts.
· Current BID legislation requires an 80% property owner approval rate to form a BID – Mr. Silverman noted that the goal is to pursue legislation to lower this rate.
Silver Spring Citizens Advisory Board Budget Dialogue 

Bernice Mireku-North and Ed Levy, Silver Spring Citizens Advisory Board
· Members of the Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) discussed their goals and concerns for funding for various projects for the Silver Spring area in fiscal 2017 (FY17).
· The CAB members noted that their various subcommittees are drafting a letter to the County Executive to request more funding to maintain existing Silver Spring infrastructures, including basic road infrastructure and repairs.

· The CAB members also expressed their support for other initiatives to benefit Silver Spring residents, including renter and senior protections, support for local small businesses, increased promotion for the VanGo bus route and increased signage in downtown areas to improve wayfinding.
Silver Spring Urban District Report

Richard Bingham, Chief of Operations, Silver Spring Urban District
· Mr. Bingham gave an overview of the Urban District’s snow preparation status in anticipation of winter storm Jonas.
· Public Service Aide (PSA) interviews have been scheduled and will commence in mid-February.

· Public Service Worker resumes will be reviewed and interview candidates selected once PSA interviews have been completed.

· The Urban District recently installed the Fleet Commander vehicle tracking and coordination system to better track and log vehicle usage.
· The Urban District will be holding a luncheon for staff on January 27th, 2016.

Regional Area Director’s Report
Reemberto Rodriguez, Director, Silver Spring Regional Center
· The Levine School of Music will occupy the second floor space of the Silver Spring Library and provide music education and formal lessons.
· The County continues to consider reuse proposals for the old Silver Spring Library facility on Colesville Rd.

· The old Silver Spring police station on Sligo Ave. will continue to move forward with turning the space in to a creative art colony and residence space.

· Dave & Busters has signed a long-term lease to open a space in Ellsworth Place in mid-2016.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:04 p.m.
